
 

  

 

          

  

 

 
 
                                      
 

           5th May 2023 

 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Despite the rain, we had a fabulous whole school picnic to celebrate the King’s Coronation.  This 
afternoon, we also had our official opening of our community garden.  Congratulations to Mickey 
Jenkins for winning the competition to name our new community fruit and vegetable garden - The 
King's Patch!  
 
Mrs Tyrer 
At the end of this term, Mrs Tyrer will be leaving Hollinswood to take up a new post at Abraham 
Darby. Mrs Tyrer has been part of Hollinswood for over 13 years, initially starting at the Junior 
school.  I’m sure you’ll join me in wishing Mrs Tyrer all the very best in her new venture.  I will write 
to you later in the term to let you know who will be taking over as class teacher in Base 10 in 
September. 
 
King’s Coronation coins 
The Parish Councillors of Hollinswood and Randlay Parish Council have provided every child in 
school with a commemorative coin. Just a reminder that they have also organised a free event on 
the Village Green at Randlay on Sunday from 12 noon until 4pm to celebrate the King’s Coronation. 
See attached flyer.  
 
Football kit 
A big thank you to Timpsons who sponsored the school £500 for a new football kit. We will post 
photos of the new kit when it arrives. 
 
Let’s Dine! 
On Wednesday we invited the parents/carers of our Year 3 children into school to dine with their 
child.  This was very successful, so we plan on rolling this out to other year groups in the future.   
 
Car Parking  
It has been reported to us that parents are parking in an unsafe manner when dropping off and 
collecting their children from the car park over at the local centre. Can you please bear this in mind 
when using the car park. 
 
Thank you for your continued support.  Have a lovely weekend, 
 
 
 
 
 
Kath Osborne 
Headteacher  
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